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UOG strengthens partnership with America’s most innovative 
university 

 
The University of Guam is strengthening its partnership with Arizona State University, a 
global leader in sustainability that has also been deemed the top innovative school in 
the country for five years in a row by U.S. News and World Report. A new partnership 
between the two will advance sustainability-focused research, academics, and 
community engagement in Guam and the region through initiatives at UOG. 
  
In an Oct. 30 meeting, ASU President Michael Crow invited UOG to become part of its 
world-renowned Julie Ann Wrigley Global Institute of Sustainability, which serves as the 
hub of ASU’s sustainability initiatives involving research, education, and influencing 
better business practices. The university also houses the nation’s first School of 
Sustainability, offering degree programs to create practical solutions to social, 
economic, and environmental challenges. 
 
“We are grateful to be growing our partnership with the university that is pioneering 
solutions to some of the most pressing needs of our time,” said UOG President Thomas 
W. Krise, who met with Crow along with UOG Center for Island Sustainability Director 
Austin Shelton. “We will be working further with ASU to determine UOG’s involvement 
with the Julie Ann Wrigley institute.” 
 
As part of UOG’s new Para Hulo’ Strategic Plan, the university is focused on becoming 
known as a partnership university in its quest to serve Guam and the Micronesian 
region. 
 
 



“We need strong partnerships to achieve our sustainable future, and we are excited for 
the valuable expertise and resources that this partnership will bring to UOG and our 
island region,” Shelton said. “Likewise, islands have a lot to offer the world in return as 
innovation laboratories developing sustainability solutions.”  
 
The partnership between UOG and ASU on sustainability initiatives kicked off in 
February 2017, with a delegation to the Tempe, Ariz., campus led by UOG Senior Vice 
President of Academic and Student Affairs Anita Borja Enriquez. UOG was then invited 
and sponsored by ASU to become a member of the ASU-supported Global Consortium 
for Sustainability Outcomes and now works with a network of 12 universities and 
research institutions around the world to accelerate sustainability solutions. 
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(From left) University of Guam President Thomas W. Krise, Arizona State University 
President Michael Crow, and UOG Center for Island Sustainability Director Austin 
Shelton met in late October at the ASU campus to discuss opportunities for further 
partnerships between the two universities. 



 

 
Presenters from Arizona State University gave a workshop in August at UOG on 
transitioning to a circular economy that brought together 50 participants from 
corporations, small businesses, nonprofits, and government agencies. The workshop 
was possible through UOG’s partnership with ASU and subsequent membership in the 
Global Consortium for Sustainability Outcomes network. 
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